
eComments Report for City Council Meeting Agenda of November 14, 2017

Item Name E-mail Street Neighborhood City State Zip Comment Received

1. (17-0933) Recommendation to receive supporting 

documentation into the record, conclude the public hearing, 

and consider third-party appeals (APL17-020 and APL17-

021) from Bea Bea JimÃ©nez, David White, Karin 

McGinley, Tino Haramis, Kazumi Hiromoto, Tetsu 

Hashimoto, and Warren Blesofsky (representing Long 

Beach Citizens for Fair Development); 

 

Adopt resolution finding that the 320 Alamitos Project is 

consistent with the Downtown Plan Program Environmental 

Impact Report and subject to the Downtown Plan Mitigation 

Monitoring and Reporting Program, and making certain 

findings and determinations related thereto; and 

 

Uphold the Planning Commission's decision to approve a 

Site Plan Review (SPR17-001) and Lot Merger (LM17-002) 

for the construction of a seven-story, 77-unit residential 

development at 320 Alamitos Avenue in the Downtown 

Planned Development District (PD-30).  (District 2)

Mark 

Edmondson

raven00420@hot

mail.com

Long 

Beach

Californi

a

90802 I'm not against this development if more parking is 

required. This site will take away a much needed 

parking lot in an impacted area. The current plan 

doesn't provide enough parking for retail commercial 

and tenants. 

11/14/2017

1. (17-0933) Recommendation to receive supporting 

documentation into the record, conclude the public hearing, 

and consider third-party appeals (APL17-020 and APL17-

021) from Bea Bea JimÃ©nez, David White, Karin 

McGinley, Tino Haramis, Kazumi Hiromoto, Tetsu 

Hashimoto, and Warren Blesofsky (representing Long 

Beach Citizens for Fair Development); 

 

Adopt resolution finding that the 320 Alamitos Project is 

consistent with the Downtown Plan Program Environmental 

Impact Report and subject to the Downtown Plan Mitigation 

Monitoring and Reporting Program, and making certain 

findings and determinations related thereto; and 

 

Uphold the Planning Commission's decision to approve a 

Site Plan Review (SPR17-001) and Lot Merger (LM17-002) 

for the construction of a seven-story, 77-unit residential 

development at 320 Alamitos Avenue in the Downtown 

Planned Development District (PD-30).  (District 2)

james goodin jimgoodin@aol.c

om

I am opposed to the approval of the 7-story, 77-unit 

residential construction at 320 Alamitos.  I am against 

any new construction the exacerbates parking for 

downtown residents.  This project eliminates current 

parking for residents and at the same time builds an 

apartment building with insufficient parking for the 

new residents. It will require on street parking where 

there is no on street parking.

11/14/2017
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1. (17-0933) Recommendation to receive supporting 

documentation into the record, conclude the public hearing, 

and consider third-party appeals (APL17-020 and APL17-

021) from Bea Bea JimÃ©nez, David White, Karin 

McGinley, Tino Haramis, Kazumi Hiromoto, Tetsu 

Hashimoto, and Warren Blesofsky (representing Long 

Beach Citizens for Fair Development); 

 

Adopt resolution finding that the 320 Alamitos Project is 

consistent with the Downtown Plan Program Environmental 

Impact Report and subject to the Downtown Plan Mitigation 

Monitoring and Reporting Program, and making certain 

findings and determinations related thereto; and 

 

Uphold the Planning Commission's decision to approve a 

Site Plan Review (SPR17-001) and Lot Merger (LM17-002) 

for the construction of a seven-story, 77-unit residential 

development at 320 Alamitos Avenue in the Downtown 

Planned Development District (PD-30).  (District 2)

Anne Proffit anne@highpowe

rmedia.com

Planning commission didn't like this project and 

asked staff why it and DT Plan couldn't be revisited 

for density, height and PARKING issues inherent. 

Thanks to invisible-government loving "development 

services" we're here today. They want blanket 

approvals; we want accountability. NO PROGRAM 

EIR/CEQA; GET OUT OF SCAG; NO MORE 

CALLOUS DISREGARD FOR THE PUBLIC 

INTEREST. You work for people, not projects. Just 

say NO to 320 Alamitos.

11/14/2017

14. (17-1029) Recommendation to receive and file the 

application of Sweet Dixie Kitchen, Incorporated, dba Sweet 

Dixie Kitchen, for an original application of an Alcoholic 

Beverage Control License, at 401 East 3rd Street.  (District 

1)

Anne Proffit anne@highpowe

rmedia.com

This is a problem business with an owner who can't 

keep staff. It would not be the best thing for the 

neighborhood to allow this business an ABC permit. 

Please vote no. Thank you.

11/14/2017
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26. (17-1040) Recommendation to receive and file a report 

on the Medicinal and Adult-Use Cannabis Regulation and 

Safety Act (MAUCRSA) related to commercial adult-use 

marijuana regulations; and 

 

Approve one of the following actions: 

 

1)    Request City Attorney to draft an ordinance to ban the 

retail sale, cultivation, manufacture, distribution, and 

laboratory testing of adult-use marijuana in Long Beach;  

 

OR 

 

2)     Request City Manager to work with affected City 

departments to develop recommendations to legalize and 

regulate Commercial Adult-Use Marijuana Businesses in 

Long Beach; request City Attorney to prepare a draft 

ordinance to allow, license, and regulate the retail sale, 

cultivation, manufacture, distribution, and laboratory testing 

of adult-use marijuana in Long Beach, based on findings 

and recommendations of the study conducted by the City 

Manager; and, in the interim, request City Attorney to 

prepare a draft ordinance to implement a temporary hold on 

adult-use marijuana businesses in Long Beach until a 

commercial adult-use marijuana ordinance can be prepared 

and presented to the City Council.  (Citywide)

Mark 

Edmondson

raven00420@hot

mail.com

Long 

Beach

Californi

a

90802 Please do not ban the sale of recreational marijuana. 

Restrictions and regulations, but the city needs the 

tax base.

11/14/2017
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26. (17-1040) Recommendation to receive and file a report 

on the Medicinal and Adult-Use Cannabis Regulation and 

Safety Act (MAUCRSA) related to commercial adult-use 

marijuana regulations; and 

 

Approve one of the following actions: 

 

1)    Request City Attorney to draft an ordinance to ban the 

retail sale, cultivation, manufacture, distribution, and 

laboratory testing of adult-use marijuana in Long Beach;  

 

OR 

 

2)     Request City Manager to work with affected City 

departments to develop recommendations to legalize and 

regulate Commercial Adult-Use Marijuana Businesses in 

Long Beach; request City Attorney to prepare a draft 

ordinance to allow, license, and regulate the retail sale, 

cultivation, manufacture, distribution, and laboratory testing 

of adult-use marijuana in Long Beach, based on findings 

and recommendations of the study conducted by the City 

Manager; and, in the interim, request City Attorney to 

prepare a draft ordinance to implement a temporary hold on 

adult-use marijuana businesses in Long Beach until a 

commercial adult-use marijuana ordinance can be prepared 

and presented to the City Council.  (Citywide)

Thomas 

Jenkins

tommy.jenkins@

gmail.com

Long 

Beach

Californi

a

90805 With the discussion of adult-use marijuana, I would 

like to see all aspects of it legalized.  Instead of 

creating more dispensaries, allow only the 32 

medical dispensaries to sell. I also support the ability 

to cultivate, manufacture, distribute, and provide 

laboratory testing throughout the City.

Please request the City Attorney to draft regulations 

for implementation.

Regards,

Tom Jenkins 

District 8 resident

11/13/2017
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